




MINUTES

 


FOR THE EXECUTIVE MEETING OF THE 

LAC STE. ANNE AND LAKE ISLE WATER QUALITY MANAGEMENT SOCIETY





HELD ON November 03, 2014


AT SUNSET POINT ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 

Call to Order:  

The meeting was called to order by President Bernie Poulin at 7:02 p.m.
Attendance:

Present: Bernie Poulin, Lily Anderson, Angela Duncan, Diane Gibbs, Patricia Fish, Ann Morrison, Glen Usselman, John Hellings, Wayne Borle, Abe Silverman.
Welcome:

Bernie Poulin welcomed everyone present, and there was a round table of introductions. 
Abe Silverman presentation on Algae Harvester:
Presentation reflected a long term strategy, minimizing impact of blue green algae, containment with booms and a harvester that would harvest the algae.   Presentation was followed by discussion and questions from those in attendance. 

Approval of the agenda:

Angela Duncan moved to approve the agenda.   All in favour. 
Approval of the minutes of September 8, 2014 and September 23, 2014 minutes:

Angela Duncan moved that the minutes be approved.  All in favour. 
Committee Reports: 

Membership: Diane Gibbs submitted a news item in The Lac Ste. Anne Bulletin, volume 19, issue 22, October 27, 2014 on the Lac Ste. Anne and Lake Isle Water Quality Management Society. 

Next submission will be on our Watershed Report. 

Education: Patricia Fish proposed outreach information events to happen in May, June, July and our AGM in August. 

Discussion on acronyms.  At present our society uses the acronym TWQS. 

Patricia Fish moved that we change from the TWQS to LILSA. 

All in favour.                                                                                                             Carried
Discussion on promoting our society. 

Patricia Fish moved that we approve expenditure to develop and purchase a banner, a tent and fridge magnets.  All in favour.                                                                                 Carried
Lakes of Parkland meeting:
Angela Duncan provided an update. 

Application to Revenue Canada: 
On October 1, 2014 Revenue Canada provided us with a Business Number (BN).

Letter from Revenue Canada dated October 6, 2014 acknowledged receipt of our application (dated August 8, 2014) for registration as a charity and indicated we now have a file number and the application will be assigned to an officer within five months from the date that our society applied for the registration.  

Follow up to our meeting with David Trew: 

At our next meeting we will set up a date for David Trew to meet with us to further discuss the Watershed Report. 

Algae Harvester:
Further discussion.

Phospholock: 
Discussion. 

Financials:
Treasurer reported that the closing balance at the ATB Financial on October 7, 2014 is $11,628.40.

Diane Gibbs moved that we accept the financial statement.  All in favour. 

Web page:
Lsawaterquality.com 

Next meeting date: 
December 1, 2014, 7 pm at the Sunset Point Administration Building. 
